
Black Ridge Elementary 
SCC Agenda/Minutes 

February 27, 2017 
4:00-5:00 p.m. 

 
 
In attendance:  Cami, Lyndi, Scott, Julie, Kelly, Nina, Lindsey, Charlotte 
 

1. Review norms 
 
Start and end on time. 
We will have an open and safe environment so that no one feels belittled.  
We will use parent friendly language. 
We will focus on students. 
 
Motion to approve minutes from January: Kelly 
Second: Julie 
 
 

2. School goal review: 
The percentage of students reaching proficiency on the DIBELS by the end of the 
2016-2017 school year will increase by 2% as compared to the assessment 
administered in the fall of 2016. 
 
The SAGE proficiency rate in language arts, math, and science for Spring 2017 will 
increase by 2% from the previous year. 
 
We are making progress toward our goal. Data from DIBELS and SAGE benchmark 
modules show that we are on track. 
 
Teachers approve of the goal and the direction we are going.  
 
Get a topic/title list of books in guided reading library. 
Kids really like Big Brainz (more than Reflex). 

 
3. Ideas for 2017-2018 school goal 

From teachers: Keep goal or raise the bar by a percentage. Action steps: Mastery 
Connect 
Parents: Change for Double Dose (change to during the day, “amped” up Target 
Time, time for teachers to work with kids during the day and put an aide in their 
classes, hire teacher hourly) Early time for teachers and students is difficult.) 



More ideas:  
*Activity based “rewards”(kids’ names in drawings for reaching goals, physical 
reminders for reading, writing incentives-post office/writing and have students 
deliver as a job, pen pals, Book It, Jazz Reading) 
*Small goals as an action step (reward or brag tag) 
*Writing incentive right before SAGE 

 
 

4. How can we increase parent involvement? 
Make sure there is a classroom sign-up at the beginning. 
Monthly calendar sent out to sign up for a day. 
Option for one day! 
Volunteer “thank you’s”-candy bowl? 
Weekly reminder for parent volunteers. Don’t be afraid to ask. Be specific. 
Sign-up genius. 
Help at home options. 
NFTR-remind parents that they can contact parents if they have time to help. 
Let parents know what is needed and give teachers ideas of how they can help. 
Is the cost of the background check keeping parents from helping? 
Clarify with teachers/parents about the background check. 

 
 

5. Concerns/questions 
 
 

6. Next meeting:  
March 27, 2017 4:00 p.m. 

 
Motion to adjourn: Nina 
Second: Lindsey 
Favor: All 


